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(CHAKRA SECRETS)

Erik: The chakras are an ancient knowledge. Today, I will only go into the 
understanding of the chakras as much as we will need.

There are two levels of information. One is horizontal. The other is 
vertical. I will give you a touch of horizontal knowledge. Just a touch. Just 
enough so you will be comfortable to activate your vertical knowledge.

A lot of that information, whether it’s already written somewhere or not, 
whether you’ve already read it or not, will come again through you. My goal 
is to show you it is possible.

We’ve already determined movements are possible. Movements are just internal 
knowledge of the body which we allow to be dictated. You could express that 
new information that comes in to movement. You could describe it, which we 
did. Sometimes you can sing it. Sometimes you can dance it.

Don’t restrict yourself to any form. Please, not here, not right now. It 
could be the fastest way to grow.

The main thing we need to know about the chakras is very, very simple. 
Chakras are knowledge that has been there for thousands of years. It’s 
knowledge about specific centers that were discovered along the spine. Those 
centers are basically a crossroad of many pathways of energy 

The more pathways of energy that are crossed at a point, the stronger that 
center becomes.

It’s similar to cities. If anyone is familiar with Toronto, it’s a meeting 
point. I believe every chakra is a meeting point. That’s what makes it 
special. There are many, many chakras, or meeting points, within the body.

We’re going to be looking at the seven major chakras. They are basically 
agreed upon through many traditions. Instead of giving you their names and 
making you remember them, I’ll number them.

First, we’ll be looking at the energy center. It’s the meeting place of 
energies at the bottom of the spine. I’ll number it “1.” It’s at the bottom 
of the spine. I sense that energy vibration.

A lot of the information I’ll give you comes more from my observation because 
I’m able to sense that, rather than from horizontal reading materials. It 
might differ a little bit from what you’ve read or already know. This is how 
I see it.
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At the bottom of the spine there’s an energy center that keeps reserves of 
energy. In those moments we require extra energy to run away and protect 
ourselves, this is where the body takes it from. It’s from the bottom of the 
spine. If you’ve heard of Kundalini, that’s what they’re working with, those 
reserves.

Why it’s so important is because many arts, many forms of work actually 
utilizes those reserves to help enhance the work of the system. Here, what I 
teach is to keep those reserves always full for emergencies. Don’t touch 
them. I never tell you, “Take it from the bottom of your spine.”

We utilize the energy we’re working with by receiving more and more of it all 
the time. This way, we always keep the emergency reserves full.

The first chakra is, by its number, the lowest vibration. It also gives us 
the feeling of being grounded, of the vibrations of the earth. In a sense, it 
communicates in a downward direction.

This is how it’s drawn in most books. The way I see the chakras is as a 
center or a dot. It’s a mid-point. The energy that’s received and the 
communication that happens, happens in all directions, 360 degrees, as well 
as from within. I will talk about this more later. This is how I see it.

In other words, some of you might have an image in your mind of a chakra. You 
might utilize an image of something you’re familiar with. You’ve seen a 
drawing. The chakra sometimes works to the front or the back. I’ll try to 
help those of you that have an image by giving you one that doesn’t have a 
direction. You’ll be a lot more complete in your information.

Because of our knowledge, a lot of times with visualization we dictate to the 
chakra which way to work. If you want to dictate, then dictate in all 
directions. It may be quite difficult to imagine.
Please try to receive the image that comes to you rather than projecting one. 
It will be a lot more accurate.

This is the first chakra. The second chakra is located in the middle of 
uterus or the prostrate gland, in the lower abdomen. It’s a center which 
gives the energy for division of cells in the body.

Because cells constantly divide in the body, they require a source for that 
energy. The main source of energy for the division of cells comes from the 
second chakra. It’s also a chakra that communicates with living nature, and 
it has that vibration.

It’s no coincidence that it’s also called the sex chakra. As I said, it’s no 
coincidence because of its location and function. Many times they say that to 
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have a healthy sexual drive means youth. This is what they really mean. Being 
youthful means the energy for cell division in the body is still strong.

The second chakra is a very important area. Generally, when men and women’s 
levels of energy start to drop, what’s called aging, they tend to have 
problems in the lower abdomen.

We tend to get problems like cancer in the lower abdominal area. It’s very 
popular right now. It’s because for one reason or another, we’ve not learned 
how to keep a strong, healthy function within the chakra.

It’s not an indicator, but it so happens that because those energy centers 
are located along the spine, first there is the energy change and then we 
sense it in an emotional response. The next response is a physical one in the 
spine.

Many times, lower back discomfort is a good indicator that something in the 
lower abdominal area, as far as energy is concerned, isn’t functioning well.
I’ve done over 5,000 diagnoses in the last three years and have received 
instant feedback on my accuracy. I have drawn conclusions from all of those. 

You’re listening to them right now. It’s not something I’ve read somewhere. 
It might coincide with what others say. Is it true? There’s only one truth. 
This is my experience.

The third chakra is located around the belly button area. The location of 
this chakra changes according to the person. It can shift a little bit, but 
it’s mainly along the spine in that area. This chakra is an indicator for 
personal physical strength.

When we’re weak, we have no strength. The first indicator to know a person is 
physically weak is that the third chakra is down. It could be a strong person 
that overworks themselves.

Also, when the third chakra isn’t working properly, our digestion is also not 
working properly.

Also, a quality of energy in the third chakra gives us what we call instinct. 
The ability to react fast to something that attacks or assaults us. That 
ability to act fast is the strength.

Again, what I’m teaching you here is based on an ancient knowledge, but what 
I add is my experience and wisdom.

The fourth chakra is one we’re a lot more familiar with. There’s no one here 
who’s not familiar with it. It’s located right in the middle of the chest. 
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It’s that chakra that gives us internal balance. It balances those physical 
aspects which are the lowest and those that are less physical, which are 
balance.

The fourth chakra is the first indicator when something goes wrong in that 
internal balance. When something goes wrong, it’s usually indicated by 
anxiety and stress. We feel it like a rock sitting in our chest.

It also becomes a physical response. When we have anxiety or internal stress, 
when the fourth chakra is not functioning well, we fold in. When we fold in, 
the spine responds. We receive discomfort in the area of the fourth chakra on 
the spine. The physical reaction is how it happens.

Remember moments in your life when you did things right and people said, 
“Good for you.” What happened? You put your chest forward. It was a physical 
reaction to a feeling pride. It’s no coincidence.

Because the fourth chakra gives strength to the immediate area of the body, 
when we feel anxiety, we tend to have shortness of breath. The breathing 
stops. When we’re proud and the chakra’s working well, the breath becomes 
free and easy.

The fifth chakra is another one we’re very familiar with. It’s located in the 
throat area. This chakra takes care of the emotions we don’t keep inside, the 
emotions we express outward.

What happens every time we get insulted? We lose our voice. We feel 
discomfort. We feel like something’s stuck in our throat. Then the tears 
come.

The fifth chakra is also an indicator of low self-confidence. If that 
happens, somehow we allowed ourselves to react, to be insulted. Low 
self-confidence is usually an indicator of a weak fifth chakra. Many, many 
times, it comes with discomfort in the neck area.

About 99% of people today have problems with the fifth chakra. They have 
problems with the fourth chakra, with the second chakra. It’s a question of 
how much of a problem it is and what we can do about it. Do we let it 
deteriorate, or we pick it up where it is and reverse the process?

A lot of times, it’s not always the same. Sometimes we’re stronger. Sometimes 
we’re weaker. We tend to overreact when the fifth chakra is not working well 
and doesn’t receive the proper information and energy for normal functioning,
People who react on a dime, this is where that is. The moment that readjust, 
we don’t react. We can express ourselves when we’re asked, but we can do it 
calmly.
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The sixth chakra is one we’re also familiar with. It’s right between the 
eyebrows, inside the head. Again, it’s along the same line of the spine.
Remember, the chakras are communicators in all directions, inward as well. 
They act like a satellite in all directions. They pick up in all directions. 
The better the satellite is tuned, the more accurate the information 
received.

A satellite takes care of different levels of information. I explained to you 
what level of information those specific satellites should be tuned to for a 
perfectly functioning system.

The sixth chakra located between our eyebrows is referred to a lot of times 
as the third eye. It’s responsible for brain function, as well as for what’s 
called intuition. Second is instinct. Third is intuition. It’s higher 
thinking. Logical, right? It’s a very important energy center.

The last-but-not-least energy center we’ll be addressing today—not the last 
energy center to exist, but the last one we’ll be addressing—is number seven. 
It’s partially connected to our physical system and partially connected with 
the universe.

It’s the center that gives us that immediate connection with universal 
energy. It’s sometimes called the spiritual center.

By its number, you can see the highest vibration or level of information that 
the center is able to receive. The seventh, by its number, it’s the highest, 
is capable of receiving more accurate or higher level information.

Below the fourth chakra, the information is very important for our physical 
survival. Its vibration and the quality of information aren’t required to be 
very high. That’s not to say it’s bad or wrong, but it’s not required that it 
be very high.

After the fourth chakra, the quality of information is on a very high level. 
It’s a different vibration. It’s almost like moving from analog to digital. 
It’s more information per vibration.

When I do my diagnoses, a lot of times I mark those energy centers. Parallel 
to them, I mark the spine. Many times I’ll mark them completely separate. 
First I mark the energy centers, then the spine.

Only after you come to me to have me explain it to you do I look at it as one 
picture. Then I can arrive at conclusions. Many times I see things I only 
notice by comparing them.
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That also gives me a way to double check myself. Then I can see the pattern. 
If the emotions are weak but the spine is strong, I know which direction to 
go in. It’s that accurate.

A lot of times when the seventh chakra isn’t connected properly, I’ll say 
you’re closed-minded. Not too many closed-minded people come to get a 
diagnosis. The only cases are the ones that were brought by a friend. Usually 

I look for that friend. Many times I say, “How long it did take them to bring 
you?”

On the last show, there were two cases where I actually said that. It was 
obvious they didn’t come on their own because their seventh chakra was 
closed.

It’s a very, very accurate system. There’s nothing we can hide. There’s 
nothing we need to hide. If we knew that everything we think and everything 
we do was always registered, would we ever think wrong? It is registered. You 
can start now.

Just because the moment is gone doesn’t mean we can’t retrieve it. We can go 
back and say,”Aha! Twenty years ago, you were thinking this.” Wait until you 
can do this.

Once we raise our ability to a certain level, those things aren’t important 
anymore. We concern ourselves with greater things because we can do greater 
things.

Any questions about this? It’s very simple. Don’t confuse this with the heart 
chakra. It’s the middle. This is basically the emotional centers and the 
spiritual connections. This is the physical centers.

This is the balancing centers. Internal balance, communication between us and 
ourselves. We always communicate with ourselves. This is how we communicate 
with the world around us. This is how we receive ideas, find events and react 
to the world.

There’s also a connection between the chakras. We’re going to compare them. 
This is something we’re going to learn. At some point, they’re working 
together.

Sometimes we wonder why if our emotions aren’t in place, our sexuality isn’t 
in place. Well, it’s all because the chakras are working together. They’re a 
pair.

The fourth chakra and the seventh are working together because one is the 
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internal balance and one is external balance.

Participant: Why are the fourth chakra and the heart chakra different?

Erik: Because, first of all, you’re using a different system and they gave 
them different names. The heart is an organ. This is a center which receives 
information.

Every organ might have its own chakra that’s responsible for its function. 

There are chakras in the hand. Sometime we feel strong vibrations in our 
hands. There are chakras in the feet. Major chakras everywhere.

Everywhere more than one channel of energy passes, there will be a chakra. 
The question is, how important it is to address? Once we address and work 
with the main ones, the small ones will naturally fall into place.

Participant:  Number four is the solar plexus?

Erik:  Yes. I tend to call them by the number.

Participant:  I do some meditation. I get this emptiness. I guess that’s 
because of the seventh chakra. Very soon after, I feel an opening in my 
heart.

Erik:  Have you ever seen this symbol? Why is that symbol universally accepted? 
Because this is how energy travels. The symbol shows the connection to the 
seven and four, the internal and universal love.

When we receive a high connection of that energy, how do we respond? What 
does our body do when we feel strong connection there and a strong connection 
here? What form does it take?

Look at the shape. It creates another heart. It’s no coincidence.
Symbolism is a direct response between internal feelings and vibrations. 
There is no symbolism that doesn’t have a direct connection to how we feel or 
how energy flows. First it happens in energy level. First it happens inside 
of us.

That posture, kneeling down on your knees with your head down, is accepted in 
yoga. It’s accepted here in class when the energy is very strong. At least 
half of the people do it in one form or another, maybe even 80% if they allow 
themselves.

It’s also a custom that was registered through thousands of years. When 
royalty comes in, you kneel. How do you think customs like that came about?
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I personally believe that at one point, royalty had strong energy. When they 
came into a room, you had no choice but to go down onto your knees because 
the energy was so strong. After awhile, they lost it but the custom remained.
Once energy starts fixating, it fixes the spine. The movement of the spine is 
opening. It’s pure physical.

Participant:  You mean when the energy is strong, then you receive it and go 
down?

Erik:  Exactly. We’re thinking that bowing is respect of some sort. In a sense, 
I believe it came about purely as a reaction to high levels of energy, which 
is respect.

Everything we do—our physical reactions, every custom we have—we can relate 
back to how sources of energy made us feel and the natural reaction. I’ve had a lot of fun with 
that throughout the years. I have many, 
many examples.

Participant:  Obviously, when we meditate, we balance and strengthen the 
chakras.

Erik:  Without even knowing they exist because they’re part of the system. 
That’s how it works.

Speed is determined by how much you can carry at that moment. I believe when 
you come here, you come with a certain cup. A cup that can hold energy. 
Usually, that cup isn’t full. That was the first drive that made you come 
here. How full it is depends on the individual person. Sometimes it’s less 
full, sometimes it’s almost full.

Basically, the first thing we do here is fill the cup. The next thing that 
happens is as we grow, I help you extend the cup. Regardless of whether it 
was full or not, suddenly, it becomes half full again. Then I help you fill it.
The greatest thing that can help you is to extend it again. Then it’s 
half-full again. It’s a never-ending story.

Participant:  How do you do that?

Erik:  Are you asking me how fast I extend the cup or how fast I fill it?
It happens all the time, whether you come here or not. You always have a 
certain cup and you always try to fill it. You try to fill it with many, many 
things. There are many things that give us energy—a new car, relationship, 
shirt or shoes.

A good indicator of disturbing times is that the malls are full. With 
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depression, the malls are full. People spend money trying to fill that which 
is missing. They’re grabbing onto anything to make them feel good. It carries 
energy for them.
We try in many different ways to fill that cup until the energy is full.

It becomes interesting when the cup is full. When it’s full, we’re at a 
crossroads. What do we do now? How do we become happy? There’s no more to 
fill.

How do we stay happy? There are two ways. One is what we’re doing right now. 
We’re extending the cup. Right away, we’re half-full again and there’s more 
room to fill.

The easier way, which most people are very good at, is we sabotage a little. 
We just take some out. We find ourselves doing that many, many times in our 
lives.

When we don’t have enough strength, patience or understanding to extend our 
cup and grow, we sabotage a little. Then we’re again missing a little. Then 
we fill it again. It’s not a very progressive way, but it is a way.

We have homework for today. We didn’t do it here because I prefer to explain 
it a little bit. Your homework is to go through the keys, plus to add the 
seven keys that we know now.

You have handouts. On them will be the first phrase of the key. “I want to 
receive a lot of energy to fill and to fix any problems I might have.”

We started with the first chakra. That’s one key. “I want to receive a lot of 
energy to fill and fix any problems I might have with my second chakra,” and 
we let it happen. Then the third, fourth, fifth, sixth, and seven. That’s 
seven extra keys.

Give it about two minutes for each part. Whatever feels right. We don’t have 
to know where the chakra is. We already know it’s there anyway. Just because 
we don’t know where our nose is doesn’t mean we can’t touch it. It’s natural. 

It’s part of us. If we can feel the chakras inside, we can help them. It’s a 
natural process.
Sometimes if you know too much, you start thinking, so play stupid.

Participant:  We should think horizontally?

Erik:  For this experiment. See what happens. Smile every time it surprises 
you.
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It happens. How? I guess it was programmed. “I guess it was part of my 
system. I guess it was part of my inherent ability.” It is part of your 
inherent ability. You have no choice. If you don’t have it, you don’t live.

When I look at a person, I can tell where they are physically and emotionally 
by where their center is. Generally speaking, most people’s centers are the 
fourth chakra. As we become more enlightened, the center of who we are starts 
rising. As we become more ill, our centers drop.

When it’s the fourth chakra, we’re surviving. Above the fourth chakra, we’re 
growing. If it’s below the third chakra, it’s an emergency.

Participant:  How can we identify that in ourselves?

Erik:  First of all, by the alarms. The alarms are emotions and stress, how we 
react. Then we know which way we’re going. Remember, I talked about momentum, 
how to determine when it’s up or down. That’s how we know where we are.

Those meditations first change the momentum. Then, whether you understand it 
or not, they raise your center. We’re going to go through different methods 
and techniques based on a variation of ideas which I added my understanding 
to.
You have that ability. Re-experience the process. How do you think they 
discovered the chakras? How do you think they discovered them? Nobody told 
them. If somebody did, it was such a higher understanding that they probably 
called it “God.”

Participant: How do you see your chakras?

Erik:  Chakras can be seen in many, many ways. It depends on which aspect of 
them you’re looking at. At the highest level, the simplest way of saying it, 
“I see that each major energy center has qualities of being able to receive 
and express both horizontal and vertical energy.”

Participant:  Do you see them? I don’t understand. Are you feeling them?

Erik:  Both. We’re only familiar today with terminology for just a few ways of 
observing light. Seeing is a reflection of light. “Feeling” means what makes 
us sense emotionally.

There are many other ways in which we can understand. Depending on what I 
choose, I can look at this. I can touch this. I can taste this. What I see 
depends on what I’m after.

There are many layers. At the highest, they’re a three-dimensional structure 
of energy that’s constantly in motion. Every time we look at it, it takes a 
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certain shape.

We’re so used to observing ancient knowledge through a flat image, and there 
are no flat images in the universe. They’re not three-dimensional, either. 
There are many more dimensions.

Our sensory level today is limited to our fourth chakra and to the five 
senses. Once we raise ourselves to a higher level, we have more terminology. 
Our sensitivity will be higher. Then I’ll be able explain it in different 
terms.

That’s not to say that you don’t have it. It’s just for the sake of everybody 
else.

Participant:  Could you tell us where our energy center is?

Erik:  It will always be changing. I’m thankful for that. Since you’re here, 
it’ll be going up. Because you’re doing something at home as well, it’ll 
always be changing. This is why I tend not to do diagnoses at all during the 
course.

After you’ve seen me at a show, I generally don’t diagnose you anymore. You 
know where your center is according to how you feel.

The better you feel, the more enlightened you become, the more you notice of 
the world and the more goodness you notice in the world, the higher you are 
in life. You don’t need me. It’s just a game. If we have time, we’ll play, 
but why? We can do so much more.

To Be Continued...
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